
 1 

 
 

Monday-Friday, October 18-22 – Homecoming Week  
 
Tuesday, October 19 – School Picture Retakes 
 
Tuesday, October 19 – Senior Parent Meeting via Zoom 
(see information below) 
 
Thursday & Friday, October 21 & 22 – Parent-Teacher 
Conferences (see sign-up information below) 
 
Thursday, October 21 – Choice Theory for Parents, 6:00-
7:00 pm, Intention Room  

 

Elementary Students of the Month 
announced 
We are excited to announce the first Elementary 
Students of the Month at GTA!  These students will be 
nominated by teachers throughout the school year 
based on the Elementary character traits of Kindness, 
Respect, Responsibility, Work Ethic, Optimism and 
Getting Along, as well as assignments that are displayed 
on the Wall of Quality.  Four students will be honored 
each month:  two from grades K-2 and two from 3-6.     
 
Congratulations to the following Students of the Month 
for September, chosen for their demonstration of the 
character trait of Kindness:   
 
Langley Agruda, kindergarten, is the daughter of Kelsey 

and Kyle Agruda.  Mr. Terrill says, 
“Langley (Lou) goes out of her way to 
make sure students are feeling loved 
in our room and out on the 
playground.  Our kindergarten class 
often talks about ‘filling buckets’ to 
make students feel loved in our little 

family.  Lou is always a perfect role model and often 
looks around the room to seek out friends who are in 
need of extra love and kindness, including her teacher!”  
 

Greyson Brown, grade 2, is the son of Angelique and 
Kurt Brown.  Mrs. Rogers says, 
“Greyson has been an absolute 
pleasure to have in my class for first and 
second grades. He has always been kind 
but this year, as a second grader, he has 
grown into a wonderful mentor for the 
incoming first graders and an amazing 

friend all around. He is always helping his peers get 
ready for class or the hallway, as well as catching them 
up on work if they need it without me asking. Greyson 
thinks of others and their needs ‘just because’ and it is 
so appreciated.  His smile radiates, sharing his kindness 
with everyone in our class. He always makes his friends 
feel safe and loved.”   
 
Phoenix Trudeau, grade 4, is the son of Melissa and 

Edward Trudeau.  Mrs. Craker says, 
“Phoenix shows concern and kindness 
to other students.  He encourages 
others by telling them ‘good job’ or 
‘you got this’ when he sees them 
working hard or struggling with their 
work.  He often picks up fallen 

materials and uses great manners when working in a 
group.  He will offer to share materials and help out 
others when they need assistance.  He celebrates 
others' successes with kind words and high fives 
throughout the day.” 
 
Collins Whiteford, grade 6, is the daughter of Danielle 

and William Whiteford.  Mr. Thomas 
says, “There have been several 
instances where students have been 
upset about situations at home or out 
of their control.  Collins immediately 
picks up on the student's feelings and 
goes out of her way to stop what 

she's doing and console them. She does a great job 
listening to what's bothering them and giving them 
encouraging comments to cheer them up.”    
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School picture retakes next Tuesday 
Timeless Image will return to GTA next Tuesday, 
October 19 to photograph students who wish to have 
retakes done or missed Picture Day.  For retakes, be 
sure to return the original picture packet to school 
with your child to avoid having to pay twice.  First time 
photos will require an order form with payment 
(available in either office), or order directly here:  
http://preorder.timeless-image.com for your 
convenience.  Order codes are 5821 for Preschool & 
Elementary and 6321 for Junior High and High School.  
Reminder:  School uniforms are required for school 
pictures. 
 

No smoking, please 
At Grand Traverse Academy, keeping our students and 

school community safe and 
healthy is a priority.  In 
accordance with Section 750.473 
of the Michigan Penal Code, we 
send a friendly reminder to 
parents and other guests to 
refrain from tobacco use while on 

school grounds, including parking lots and carpool 
lanes.  Violation is a misdemeanor under the law.  We 
appreciate your cooperation.  
 

At-home health screening reminder 
Our goal for the 2021-22 school year (and beyond) is for 
our students and staff to stay healthy so that we may 
remain open for in-person instruction.  It is so 
important for parents to screen for illness before 
bringing your children to school, especially for COVID-19 
symptoms, and keeping them home if necessary – both 
in their best interest and for the protection of others.  
Please check for the following:  fever of 100.4 degrees 
or higher, sore throat, new uncontrolled cough, new 
absence of taste or smell, diarrhea, vomiting, abdominal 
pain or new onset of a severe headache (especially with 
a fever).   
 
Please keep children home with any of these symptoms.  
In addition, refer to the attached Student Screening tool 
to determine if your child should be tested for COVID-
19 and when they may return to school, based on the 
guidance for their symptoms.  With your help, we can 
all stay healthy and in school, where students learn the 
best!      
 
  

GEMS students celebrate “Socktober” 
The boxes are filling up, but Mrs. Mroczkowski’s and 

Mrs. Drost’s GEMS classes 
are still in need of new, 
warm socks and toiletry 
items to donate to area 
homeless shelters in 

celebration of Socktober. The biggest need is adult-
sized socks, but they can use children’s sizes as well. 
Toiletry items could include toothbrushes, toothpaste, 
deodorant, soap or shampoo.  We hope you’ll help 
them reach their goal of collecting 500 items by the end 
of the month.  Send your sock or toiletry donations to 
school with your child through Friday, October 29, and 
thank you for contributing to this worthy cause. 
 

Keep GTA healthy with screening 
Screening for COVID-19 symptoms daily before leaving 
for school is an important part of keeping our GTA 
community healthy. The Grand Traverse County Health 
Department screening protocol is attached for your 
convenience. 

 
Homecoming is coming next week! 
Homecoming Week, set for next Monday-Friday, 

October 18-22, is a week full of fun 
activities for Secondary students, 
centered around school spirit.  With a 
theme of “We Got the Beat,” the 
following dress-up days for students in 
grades 7-12 only are planned: 

 
Monday, October 18:  Dream On 
Roll out of bed and come to school in your most 
comfortable (school-appropriate) pajamas. 
 
Tuesday, October 19:  Firework 
Show your pride for our country by wearing red, white 
and blue. 
 
Wednesday, October 20:  Thrift Shop 
Wear miss-matched patterns (non-uniform pants must 
be patterned). 
 
Thursday, October 21:  Be True to Your School 
Any item of clothing with a college logo (and is GTA-
appropriate) may be worn. 
 
 

http://preorder.timeless-image.com/
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Friday, October 22:  Thriller 
Wear a Halloween costume, but no hair color or face 
paint, please. 
 
Please note that the GTA dress code still applies:  no 
leggings worn as pants, and shorts and skirts need to 
reach the knees; jeans may be worn with the purchase 
of a Spirit Band (on sale for $10 in the Secondary Office 
starting October 11) but should be free of holes and 
tears. 
 

Conferences continue next week 
It’s not too late to sign up for Parent-Teacher 
Conferences!  All parents are encouraged to meet with 
their children’s teachers to discuss their progress or any 
concerns you may have, either in person or by phone.  
Whichever method you choose, reserve your spot at 
School Bookings online for Elementary or Secondary.  
For your convenience, you may also scan one of these 
QR codes: 
                  Elementary                    Secondary         
 
 
 
 
 
Note:  If you opt for a phone conference, please contact 
the teacher in advance to let them know.  Parents 
without internet access may give us a call (995-0665 for 
Elementary or 932-6038 for Secondary) and we will 
schedule your conferences for you.  Time slots are 
available on the following dates: 
 

Date Elementary Secondary 
Thursday, 

October 21 
4:20-8:00 pm 4:00-7:00 pm 

Friday, 
October 22 

12:20-3:00 pm 1:00-3:00 pm 

 

Choice Theory for Parents offered 
Dr. William Glasser’s Choice Theory, the foundation of 
Grand Traverse Academy’s educational program, is 
based on the concept of personal responsibility.  We 
want all of our GTA parents to become familiar with this 
approach to empowering individuals and improving 
relationships.  If you missed the Choice Theory session 
at our Back-to-School Open House, another special 
presentation is planned during Parent-Teacher 
Conferences on Thursday, October 21 from 6:00-7:00 
pm the Intention Room (the first room on the right as 

you enter the Elementary wing from the main corridor).  
We hope you’ll mark your calendars and join us!   

 

 
If your child will be late for school or 
absent for the day, please notify the 

office by 8:30 am.  Parents will be called to verify any 
unexcused absences after that time. 

Elementary 995-0665   /   Secondary 932-6038 

 

Important Senior Parent meeting  
Parents of GTA seniors are invited to attend an 
informational meeting to learn all the details and timing 
of senior-specific events in this busy final year.  If you 
missed the live session this week, another identical one 
will take place on Tuesday, October 19 at 6:00 pm via 
Zoom: https://bit.ly/GTASeniorParent (password:  
GTASenior).    
 

GTA Family Council news 
Parent-teacher conference night dinners.  The GTA 

Family Council is coordinating dinner for 
all of our hard-working GTA teachers 
and staff during Parent-Teacher 
Conference nights this school year.  Last 
night was the first dinner provided and 
parent participation was outstanding!  
Let's continue to show them support 

and appreciation by filling up the donation items list for 
next week's conference.  The main course will be pizza 
but there are still some items that we need your help 
with.  Click the link below to see more:    
 
                         Thursday, October 21, 2021 

  
Fund raising opportunities.  Car wash coupons make 
great gifts and are a convenient way to keep your own 
ride clean and tidy.  Purchase a Mirror Image (formerly 
Boon Street Auto Wash) single basic wash coupon for 
$7 or a book of five for $35.  Full-service interior & 
exterior washes are available for $25 each or $125 for a 
book of five.  Profits will support the GTA Family 
Council's efforts throughout the school year.  Follow 
this link to purchase:  GTA FC CAR WASH or contact 
Kristin Boogaard at (616) 328-4646 
or kristinboogaard@gmail.com.  
 
K-6th grade students can pre-order GTA Pride bracelets 
today!  Wear these fun bracelets sporting the GTA 
school colors to show your MUSTANG PRIDE!  See the 

https://www.schoolbookings.net/code/3tmwq
https://www.schoolbookings.net/code/q8vb8
https://bit.ly/GTASeniorParent
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0c45a5ad28a5fcc34-conference1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0c45a5ad28a5fcc34-carwash
mailto:kristinboogaard@gmail.com
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attached flyer for an example and to place your order, 
or order here:  GTA Pride Bracelet Order Form.  
Questions?  Contact Kristin Boogaard at (616) 328-4646 
or kristinboogaard@gmail.com.   
  
          Be sure to join our Facebook group, GTA Family 
Council, to stay connected and keep up to date with all 
the amazing service opportunities. 
 

Counseling corner 
College Application Month.  During the month of 
October, our goal is for 100 percent of our seniors to 
apply to at least one college, though we know that most 
will apply to several.  October is also Michigan College 
Month, when several Michigan colleges and universities 
are waiving their usual application fee for all or part of 
the month.  Many others have no application fee at all.  
See the attachments for a list, dates and codes (if 
necessary).  
 
LSSU offers guaranteed admission to GTA graduates.  
Lake Superior State University, our school charter 
authorizer, is making a college education more 
attainable for all.  They’re offering guaranteed 
admission AND a $2,000 renewable annual scholarship 
for the GTA Class of 2022 and beyond!  Visit their 
website for more information.     
 
College, university, armed services representatives to 
visit GTA.  Juniors and seniors are invited to meet with 
representatives from various colleges, universities and 
the armed services right here at school.  Sign-up sheets 
are located outside the Secondary office.  Upcoming 
dates are as follows, with more to come! 
 
Monday, October 18 – Michigan Technological 
University (virtual), Northwestern Michigan College 
 

Thursday, October 21 – University of Michigan 
(virtual) 

 
Thursday, October 28 – Alma College 
 
It’s FAFSA time.  Many seniors have decided where they 
wish to go to college; now they’re thinking about how 
to pay for it. As seniors explore their options for the 
2022-23  post-secondary school year, it’s time to submit 
the Free Application for Federal Student Aid, or FAFSA, 
www.FAFSA.ed.gov.  The FAFSA is another important 
step in the college admissions process.  Seniors are 

reminded to submit their college applications prior to 
submitting the FAFSA, as the funding package comes 
from the post-secondary institutions (the college or 
university) that the student has applied to for 2022-23.  
Schools of choice must be listed on the FAFSA in order 
of preferred attendance (first choice school, first on the 
FAFSA).  FAFSA is open now, with a deadline of March 
1, 2022.  Northwestern Michigan College will host a 
series of virtual financial aid events that will be helpful 
in completing the FAFSA.  Take advantage of this 
opportunity here. 
 

Choice Theory:  The Basics 
Survival 
                                                                                     by Mindy VanHouzen 

Survival is the need that encompasses what you would 
typically expect when we say, “basic 
needs.”  It includes food, shelter, 
clothing, etc.  Everyone needs these 
items to sustain life, so is it still possible 
to have a higher or lower need for 

survival?  The answer is absolutely!  So what does that 
look like?  
 
For adults it may look like this:  A high need for survival 
– living life in a way that leads to longevity, i.e., proper 
diet, regular exercise, saving for retirement.  You get 
the idea.  A low need for survival – engages in thrill 
seeking activities (roller coasters, fast cars, etc.) or is 
comfortable taking risks – maybe even choosing to live 
paycheck to paycheck instead of saving for a rainy day. 
 
On the playground, a child with a high need for survival 
would not be a big risk taker.  Perhaps they would not 
want to climb the monkey bars or would choose an 
activity away from the action.  A child with a low need 
for survival would be the student that jumps off the 
swing in midair, or climbs to the top of the playground 
equipment.   
 
Sometimes this need is difficult for our teachers to 
address in the classroom.  It’s possible for a child to 
meet their other needs themselves but for this one, 
they are reliant on adults.  This means that if a child has 
a high need for survival and it is not being met for 
whatever reason, we will see negative behavior.  On any 
given day you may see our teachers providing lunch for 
their class or supplying shoes, coats and other clothing 
items to help satisfy this need. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0c45a5ad28a5fcc34-gtapride
mailto:kristinboogaard@gmail.com
https://www.lssu.edu/news/lake-superior-state-university-guarantees-admission-plus-scholarships-to-high-school-seniors-from-lssu-affiliated-public-charter-schools-across-michigan/?fbclid=IwAR1T9Q9SKqRgyG5SUJTV3RanFaRTbEdQC4RzBMQqatEnnqWIqPeg7l1Nx6Y
http://www.fafsa.ed.gov/
https://www.nmc.edu/financial-aid/financial-aid-events.html
https://www.nmc.edu/financial-aid/financial-aid-events.html
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Within the last few years we have committed to taking 
a more active role in helping our under-resourced 
students receive the basic survival items that they 
need.  We have accomplished this through the GTA 
Cares program.  This program provides lunches for 
many students on a daily basis, as well as supplying 
shoes, uniforms and winter wear, and organizing 
holiday help for many GTA families.  GTA Cares relies on 
donations from our families and area organizations, as 
well as profits from our “Fill the Pantry” Jeans Days.  
Watch this newsletter for upcoming Jeans Days, when 
students may wear jeans with their uniform shirt for 
$2.  Proceeds go directly to GTA Cares to help feed and 
clothe our students.  We hope you’ll consider 
participating. 
 

Mustang Roundup 
Volleyball.  Last Friday, the Mustangs posted another 

victory when they won three 
of four sets against Cadillac 
Heritage Christian. Scores 
were 19-25, 25-19, 25-21 and 
25-22.  Individual stats were 
as follows:  Jurnie Shimko 13 

kills 1 ace 4 digs; Norah Vanwingerden 21 assists, 2 kills, 
1 dig, 1 ace, 1 block; Jocelyn Stephen 4 aces, 2 kills; 
Anna Hoffman 9 digs; Izzy McMann 2 aces, 5 digs; 
Morgan Smith 7 aces, 2 kills, 2 digs; Michaila Kinney 10 
kills, 3 aces, 1 block, 7 digs; Elly Froehlich 1 block. 
 
On Monday, they lost a close one to Lake Leelanau St. 
Mary, 3-2, with scores of 17-25, 26-24, 22-25, 25-17 and 
13-15.  Stats were as follows:  Morgan Smith 5 aces, 6 
digs, 9 kills; Izzy McMann 6 digs, 1 kill, 1 assist; Jocelyn 
Stephen 5 blocks, 2 kills, 3 aces, 3 digs; Anna Hoffman 1 
kill, 16 digs; Michaila Kinney 10 kills, 6 aces, 15 digs, 1 
block, 1 assist; Norah Vanwingerden 21 assists, 1 ace, 2 
kills; Jurnie Shimko 8 digs, 6 kills, 1 block.         
 
Cross Country.  It was a great week for cross country, 
when the Mustangs traveled to the Ironman Invitational 
in Mancelona on Wednesday and the Portage 
Invitational on Saturday.  At Mancelona, the boys 
finished the meet as Small School Division Champions, 
while the girls were Runners Up.  Our top five runners 
for the boys were:  Chase Snell, 18:12.11, Ethan Larsen, 
20:16.16, Hunter Laven, 20:46.80, Andrew Pavwoski, 
20:50.23 and Tristan Bembeneck, 21:00.81; and the 
girls:  Petra Foote, 21:30.54, Julia Jones, 22:43.35, Paige 

Bell, 23:29.98, Madison Brown, 24:55.86 and Ava 
Butera, 26:13.89. 
 
At Portage, Michigan’s largest cross country event, both 

the girls’ and the 
boys’ teams 
finished in the 
top 10 for 
Division 4, with 
16 Mustangs 
posting their best 
time for the 
season.  
Medalists were 

Chase Snell, 
Petra Foote, 
Austin Rubin, 
Julia Jones and 
Ethan Larsen.             
 
Co-op Soccer. After being down 3-0 at halftime, GTA’s 
Dawson Mesko opened the second half with the 
Sabres’ first goal of the game, leading the team to a 5-3 
win against the Bulldogs last Friday.  They finished the 
season with a 14-5 record. 
 
At their district quarterfinals game on Wednesday, they 
won 2-1 against Boyne City with the game-winning goal 
scored just 37 seconds before the clock ran out!  Wish 
them well when they take on Kalkaska at Elk Rapids on 
Monday in Division 3 district semifinals.    
 
Co-op Alpine Skiing.  An informational meeting for high 
school students (and their parents) interested in 
participating on the Great North Alpine Ski Team is 
planned for Monday, October 18 at 6:00 pm at Mt. 
Holiday on Holiday Road in Traverse City.  This is a state 
championship winning co-op team comprised of GTA, 
Elk Rapids, Central Lake and St. Francis high schools.  
Questions about the team and season may be directed 
to Heidi Stellin at (231) 883-5908 or 
hestellin@gmail.com, or Coach Doug White at (231) 
645-2553 or drwhite231@gmail.com. 

 
 

mailto:hestellin@gmail.com
mailto:drwhite231@gmail.com
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Golf clinic above par! 
A total of 19 GTA 6th-8th graders participated in a golf 

clinic at 
The Crown 
Golf Club 
over the 
last four 
weeks.  
Students 
received 
specific 
instruction 
in putting, 
chipping 

and full swing, and the clinic concluded with an 
opportunity to play three holes at The Crown.  A big 
thanks to GTA parent and golf professional Bruce 
Anderson for organizing the event and providing 
instruction, and to staff, parent and student volunteers 
Amy Anderson, Glenn Floering, Michelle Lazar, Jacob 
George, Nicole Anderson and Dean Baker for their 
assistance.  And special thanks to The Crown for 
allowing the group to use their practice facilities and 
course.  Former and current golf clinic attendees should 
stay tuned for a special event planned for later this 
month!  Details will be posted in next week’s newsletter.        
 
Yearbook class taking orders now 
Now is a great time to order a full-color, hardcover 
yearbook for your 7th-12th grader, when prices are at 
their lowest!  Simply go to yearbookordercenter.com or 
find it on the GTA website under the Students tab.  Our 
school order number is 12952 or you may search by 
school name at the bottom of the “Start a New Order” 
box.  Yearbooks may be ordered through April 16 but 
prices increase the longer you wait:  They are $45 now 
and will cost $50 starting November 23.  After April 16, 
students may reserve one of the extra copies the 
publisher provides for $55.    
 

Have a question?     
No question is too silly or trivial to ask!  Here’s where to 
go for a fast answer to general questions about all 
things GTA, like uniforms, school pictures, masks, 
carpool procedures, school hours and more: 
 

Elementary Office: (231) 995-0665 
Secondary Office: (231) 932-6038 

info@mygta.us 
 

For answers to more specific questions, please refer to 
the list on our website.  We want to be sure that you 
know exactly where to go for accurate answers. 

 
Easy ways to raise funds for GTA  
Save your Oleson’s receipts, please!  Do you shop at 

Oleson’s Food Markets?  Did you 
know that your cash register 
receipts are worth money to our 
school?  With the Oleson’s 

Community Share Program, you earn “Community 
Share Points” each time you shop (with the exception of 
alcohol purchases).  One point equals one cent, so if you 
spend $100 on groceries, you’ve earned $1 for GTA!  
These points add up quickly and resulted in over $1,000 
in earnings yearly.  It’s easy to participate – simply save 
your receipts and place them in the collection box 
inside the Elementary entrance (to the right of the 
office door).  
  
Box Tops for Education.  Box Tops for Education offers 

a new way to support our 
school with the purchase of 
many grocery items:  The  Box 
Tops mobile app allows you to 

scan store receipts, find participating products and 
instantly add Box Tops to our earnings online.  No more 
clipping, taping onto collection sheets and dropping 
them off at school!  Be sure to download the app now 
to take advantage of this easy way to earn free money 
for GTA!    

 

Dad jokes from Don  
 

Q:  How do you mend a jack-o-
lantern?   
 
A:  With a pumpkin patch! 

http://yearbookordercenter.com/
mailto:info@mygta.us
https://www.mygta.us/page/where-to-go-for-what
https://www.boxtops4education.com/
https://www.boxtops4education.com/

